                                                                                                                    September 20th, 2023                079
The Van Buren Town Council held a Public Meeting for the 2024 Budget Adoption on Wednesday, September 20, 2023 at 6:45 PM at the Van Buren Town Hall. Council President Jerry Caudill called the meeting to order.
Deputy Clerk-Treasurer, Courtney Seats, presented Form 4 of the 2024 Budget. There was a brief discussion. Council Member Mark Towery motioned to approve 2024 Budget; Council member Tony Manry seconded. 3-0. Council members signed the form approving the budget. Mark motioned to adjourn the meeting; Tony seconded. 3-0. The meeting was adjourned at 6:55 PM.
                                                                                                                      _________________________

                                                                                                                      _________________________

______________________                                                                      _________________________

Deputy Clerk-Treasurer                                                                             Board Members

The Van Buren Town Council held its regular meeting Wednesday, September 20, 2023 at 7:00 PM at the Van Buren Town Hall. Council President Jerry Caudill called the meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance. Council member Tony Manry motioned to approve the previous meeting minutes; Council member Mark Towery seconded. 3-0. Minutes were approved as submitted.

ORD 5-2023: Tony motioned to approve Ordinance 5-2023; Mark seconded. 3-0. Ordinance was passed.

MARSHALL: The new Town Marshall, Skyler Beard, was sworn in.

CITIZENS: Jim Lobdell asked if Dollar General was annexed in yet. The council informed him that the town attorney was working on it.

UTILITES: Utility Supervisor Donnie Plummer reported that both plants are running well. Peerless Midwest was in to fix water softener. McGuire would like to meet with the council to discuss the water towers. The CCR report is now on the town’s website. A new streetlight was installed on Main and Depot. An inspection was done at the Wastewater Treatment Plant, noted that weekly logging needs to be done. Donnie ordered QAQC for the Wastewater Treatment Plant. The Notice to Proceed was sent to Brooks Construction, for the CCMG project. A letter was sent to Verizon to update the names on the account. Dumpsters have been ordered for Town Clean Up, October 5-7. Donnie plans to get hydrants flushed next week. 
POLICE: Marshal Skyler Beard reported that all personnel and vehicles are well. He got a digital patch ordered, that was needed for the Sherriff’s Department. He has been working on the Ordinances regarding blight. There has been some progress made. Skyler spoke with the Health Department and Area Plan regarding some properties in town. They will be in to inspect some homes. 
TRICK OR TREAT: Tony motioned to make Trick or Treat hours, October 31st, 5:00 PM – 8:30 PM; Mark seconded. 3-0.

404 E PLUM: The resident at 404 E. Plum would like to replace their trailer with a newer one. Mark motioned to approve the new trailer; Tony seconded. 3-0.

The Council signed the Salary Docket

Mark motioned to approve the APVs; Tony seconded. 3-0.

Tony motioned to adjourn the meeting; Mark seconded. 3-0. There being no other business the meeting was adjourned at 7:27 PM.

                                                                                                                __________________________

                                                                                                                __________________________

______________________                                                                __________________________

Deputy Clerk-Treasurer                                                                        Board Members
